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The accounts for 2020 have been examined and approved. 

I have extracted the summary of Income and Expenditure section which is now displayed – it 
includes the data for 2019 for comparison. 

There are a few aspects I would like to clarify, but if you have any other queries please submit them 
via the Chat function which you can find at the bottom of your screen. 

“UK Subscriptions in advance” – membership subscription reminders for 2021 were not sent out 
until after 1 Jan, so these are much less than in 2019.  There is however a corresponding drop in 
outstanding liabilities (which includes Subscriptions in Advance) so overall this has no significant 
effect on the Society “Net Available Assets”. 

“Other Income” – mostly Royalties – were at a more normal level (2019 was much higher because 
it included payment of a backlog of several years of Proquest royalties). 

Linsey Parkinson investigated alternative printers for the Journal, and the use of a new printer 
resulted in savings of printing/postage costs of about £900 compared to 2019. 

Other costs were also less in part due to the changes in the way we operated over most of 2020.  

After taking account of Gift Aid income for 2020 (claimed in 2021) and all outstanding liabilities the 
“Net Available Assets” increased by about £2,700 over the year. 

Subscriptions will remain unchanged for 2022. 

 

Clive Heath 

 

 


